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This is home! 

The festival coincided with Patriots 

opening day. Resident Lorraine 

Lesieur and her family posed at our 

football picture booth. 

Community Connection 

CELEBRATING GRANDPARENTS DAY AT THE FAMILY FUN FEST: Although the outdoor 

festivities were cut a bit short by rain, residents and their families enjoyed activities, including live 

music, games, face painting, an alpaca petting zoo, and live exotic animal encounters.  

New Horizons at Marlborough @newhorizons.marlborough 

Resident Sally Campbell sported 

a pumpkin hat purchased at the 

Busy Hands craft table, just in 

time for fall. 

Residents Phyllis  and 

Brendan Doran enjoyed 

some ice cream bars outside 

before the rain set in.  

Resident Barbara Stone and 

Community Services Associate 

Barbara Reid enjoy the festivities. 

Resident Phyllis Bagdasarian 

and her family member enjoyed 

live outdoor music by bluegrass 

band The Splinters. 

A young visitor showed off her 

puppy dog face, courtesy of 

Community Services Associate and 

face painter extraordinaire Kayleigh 

Morales. 



 

AROUND THE WORLD  IN MEMORY CARE: Residents are getting their “passports” stamped with a 

different country each month, exploring the food and culture of many different areas. In September, they 

visited Italy, sampling some sparkling juice in place of Italian wine, and enjoying Italian music and food. 

Pictured below, left to right: residents Cathy Mullane, Cecelia and Morris Karol, and Mary Herman.  

 

IMPROVE CONNECTION WITH WI-FI CALLING: Cellular service in the local 

area is poor, and our outreach to the network providers and government officials with 

the power to intervene has thus far generated no action. Residents with wireless 

internet in their homes may improve their service by enabling Wi-Fi calling on their 

smartphones (typically found within the Settings menu). This setting allows the phone 

to automatically route calls through the internet when cell service is poor. Need help? 

Visit Tech Help with the CSAs on Sundays and Wednesdays at 1:00 PM in the 

French Village.  Note: If enabling Wi-Fi calling, you must enter your home address 

when prompted. EMS will use this information to locate you in the event of a Wi-Fi call 

to 911.) 

October Calendar Upcoming Events 
 

Oct  2      Lecture by Kara Smith: “Cognitive 

      Changes in Aging with Parkinson’s” 

Oct 4       Hearing Aid Clinic with Brian Bauer 

Oct 6     Hearing Testing Clinic* 

Oct 10     Lecture by Resident Ken Harbison: 

      “Gardens of Southern New England” 

Oct 11     Lecture: Fire Safety with Marlborough 

      Assistant Fire Chief Jeffrey Emanuelson 

Oct 16     Clara Barton Presents: Civil War Love 

      Letters 

Oct 18     The Flashback Band 

Oct 23     Presentation and Demonstration:  

      Drum Circle 

Oct 25     Out to Lunch at Uno in Westborough* 

Oct 29     Halloween Family Trick or Treat 

Oct 31     Halloween Party 

 

*sign up with Debbie at ext. 5227 

BOCCE TIME: Meadows residents organized a new 

bocce ball club, which plays at the Italian-American 

Club in Marlborough. Pictured above, front row,  left 

to right: Carol Robbins, Irene Kiley, Judy Merra, 

Pat Rourke; back row, left to right: Frank and Mary 

Kullak, Robert DiMilla, Kathy and Bob Mogavero, 

Sam Merra, Fred and LeeAnn Brewitt, Janet and 

Ray Zambuto.  

To view this newsletter in color, see the postings throughout the community or visit www.countrycommunities.com.     
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